Council on Campus Planning and Usage
Minutes
September 7, 2012

Present: Scott Coker; Ray Diez; Brett Eberhardt, Eric Ribbens, Dana Lindemann (Chair), Jeff Laurent (Recorder), Paul Schlag

Agenda Items

1. Welcome New Members and General Introductions
The Chair introduced new members of the committee, Paul Schlag (Recreation, Park, and Tourism Administration) and Ray Diez (Engineering Technology).

A brief overview of the mission of the committee was presented: CCPU acts as the faculty voice for facilities planning and space use on campus.

2. Review 2011-2012 Annual Report and Summary of Faculty Senate Meeting
The Chair reported on the Annual Report (distributed to Committee members prior to the meeting as an email attachment). The Annual Report was presented at a Faculty Senate meeting by Dave Rohall, Co-Chair of the Committee during 2011-2012. The Faculty Senate raised no questions or concerns, and accepted the Annual Report as presented.

3. Review and Modify or Approve Meeting Minutes from May 2012
The Chair provided copies of the minutes from the May 4, 2012 meeting via email to Committee members prior to the meeting. Laurent made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Eberhardt seconded the motion. The vote was taken and the motion passed.

4. Master Plan Sessions Update
The Chair and Coker updated the group on the next campus meeting of SmithGroup JJR, the consultants to the Master Plan. The consultants are meeting with various constituencies over several days. There is a session for the Macomb community on Wednesday, September 12, 2012 at City Hall. All campus governance groups, including CCPU, are invited to a meeting on Thursday, September 13 at 10:30 a.m. There is an open session for the campus community on Thursday at 1:00 p.m. The Chair is invited to the meeting between the consultants and the Master Planning Committee on Thursday at 2:30 p.m. Coker reported that he will be meeting with the Faculty Senate on Tuesday, September 11, 2012 to review the presentation made by the consultants during their visit to campus in July.

Those on the Committee who attended sessions with the consultants last year reported positive experiences, especially the session where the consultants met exclusively with Committee members. It was noted that Coker has done a very nice job facilitating meetings with the consultants.

5. Updates from Scott and Eric
Coker provided a summary of a busy summer on campus. Physical Plant was involved in improving science facilities on campus (Currens and Horrabin). In addition, a 3D lab was installed in Art. Several projects involved residence halls. Improvements were made to bathrooms in Lincoln and Washington. Corbin-Olson residence halls are back online and the dining center is receiving good reviews. Thompson Hall is offline and abatement is occurring. The same is true of Lamoine Village. A new roof was installed on the University Union, with Morgan and Waggoner Halls to follow in the fall and spring, respectively. Good progress is being made on the installation of new steam lines, with portions of the lines completed.

Other changes on campus include the demolition of Godfather’s Pizza (part of Master Plan). This space is being considered for a Welcome or Visitor Center Visitor. Also, gateway signage appears to be moving up in priority. Coker also noted that there have been discussions about how to standardize the look on campus. In addition, the topic of art on campus (current and future) has been discussed.

Coker also reported on the status of several projects. The design phase of the Performing Arts Center is 100% completed and the hope is that State will provide funds so that construction can begin in the spring. The remodeling of the University Union is in the design phase. A tentative capital improvement list was provided that included a new utility plant, a new science building, Phase III of the QC Riverfront campus, life safety enhancements, and a new visual arts building.

Ribbens reported on some landscaping changes over the summer, including clearing land around Waggoner Hall and some of the residence halls. The issue of handrails and safety striping around Sherman Hall, especially on the south side of the building was raised. This also was raised last year. The fall We Care event will be occurring in the next few weeks to improve the appearance of campus before homecoming. Tara Beal (Physical Plant, Landscape Maintenance) will be informing faculty, students, and staff about this event.

6. New Items for Discussion
A. Faculty Petition re: Morgan Hall
The Chair shared a petition from more than 30 faculty members with offices in Morgan Hall concerning the temperature in classrooms in that building during final exam week of the Spring 2012 semester. The petition had been presented to the Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate. The Executive Committee referred this issue to CCPU.

Following up on this petition, Coker reported that the chiller for Morgan Hall was turned on during finals week, but that it was having problems/broken. After checking work orders, it was not clear that the problem had been reported to Physical Plant. There are policies for when chillers are turned on. Chillers with old control systems are problematic; newer, electric chillers can be switched on and off more easily. Because of budget constraints, Physical Plant has had to take a “reactive” maintenance approach.

Our Committee discussed the importance of communication with building representatives to Physical Plant in situations like this. It may be that it is assumed that problems are reported to Physical Plant, but they are not. If problems are reported to the building rep, that person will make sure they are reported to Physical Plant.

The Committee decided that Coker will contact the building rep for Morgan Hall and explain the situation to that person. The Committee also discussed ways to make faculty/staff more aware of building reps. We are considering sending a joint memo from the CCPU and Physical Plant reminding faculty/staff of building reps and their roles.

B. Development of “Intentional Spaces”
[bookmark: _GoBack]Senator Thompson asked the Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate about the possibility of establishing what he calls “intentional spaces” on campus where individuals could safely pursue their spiritual lives (e.g., meditating, praying, and sitting quietly). He suggested that the CCPU might pursue a dialogue with WIU’s administration regarding the creation of these types of “intentional spaces.” The Executive Committee asks CCPU to discuss these topics/issues/concerns and to bring recommendations/responses back to the Faculty Senate once our discussions and research are completed.

The Committee had a difficult time operationally defining “intentional space.” If the space is for prayer, the appropriateness of a public university providing space for religious activities comes into play. There are religious organizations near campus that seem more appropriate for these purposes. If this is contemplative space, it seems more appropriate, but many such places exist (indoors and outdoors), although they may not be labeled as such. It may be easier to make individuals aware of these spaces rather than to find/designate new spaces. Western Organization for Women (WOW) is exploring the development of space for “mothering” rooms. Could these rooms serve a dual purpose and act as intentional/contemplative spaces?

It seems the charge is to pursue a dialog with the administration. The Committee plans to invite the Provost or a representative from his office to a meeting this year. This item will be added to the agenda for that meeting. In the meantime, the Chair will clarify with the Executive Committee what exactly they are asking the Committee to do regarding this issue and/or invite Senator Thompson to a CCPU meeting to clarify the issue.
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